Town of Springdale Town Board Meeting

The Springdale Town Board will conduct its regular monthly business meeting on Monday, Feb. 16, 2015, at 7 p.m. 


AGENDA ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION/PUBLIC INPUT/POSSIBLE ACTION: (The final agenda will be posted at Riley Tavern, the Town Hall and the Mt. Vernon Family Auto.)
1. Call to order, Certification of compliance with the Open Meeting Law, Quorum present, Approval of the agenda, 
2. Minutes of previous meetings,
3. Public Input-discussion only/non-agenda items, 
4. Fire District update/plans for new building,
5. Truck purchase/Sale of old truck/Loan,

Note: In the budget meeting in Nov. 2014, the TB and citizens approved the general concept of increasing the tax levy to accommodate the replacement of the 13 year old snow plow truck with a new truck and equipment. Devin will obtain some specific bids for the truck and equipment. Estimated numbers are:

$160,000 – purchase price of truck and equipment

-$25,000 – sale of old truck after $5000.00 repair work on it. It appears that the old truck is worth more sold through Wisconsin Surplus Equipment than as a trade-in.
$135,000 sum to obtain

-$12,000 revenue from 2014 earmarked for the truck. (In Nov. 2014 we had estimated $17,000 for this purpose but we spent more for salt in Dec. 2014 than estimated.

$123,000 maximum to borrow. The Town Board can decide to borrow less and offset the purchase price with monies from the Town general fund. 

Timeline: Feb. 17 order truck after TB approval. $1000.00 down payment required then.
          
  Feb. 17 order equipment after TB approval. $31,000.00 down payment

          
  May 15 Truck delivered - $96,000 payment 

         
 June 15 Equipment delivered - $31,000 payment.

6. PC recommendation: B. Namenwirth/lot line adjustment/Sharpes Corner Rd./Sec. 32, 

NOte: 1/26/15 PC meeting: B. NAMENWIRTH/lot line reconfiguration-CSM/Sharpes Corner Rd./Sec. 32: MOTION by Bunn/ Fagan to approve the lot line adjustment and preliminary CSM which consists of an existing house and no additional density units for  development. Discussion: The contiguous acres owned by D. Lawrence on the effective date of the Plan = 20.412 acres, parcel number: 0607-321-9001-7. The 20.412 acres could be eligible for a new lot for development per Option 2 of the Plan. However, the Namenwirths acquired the 20.412 acres to prevent further development and are in the process of transferring approximately 18.2 acres to the adjacent property owner Dane County Park via a lot line adjustment. The possible density unit goes with the 18.2 acre lot line adjustment for property appraisal purposes only because the property can’t be developed. As the 18.2 acres are absorbed by Dane County Donald Park lands, the remaining 2.2 acres with the existing residence and outbuildings are identified in a CSM.  There shall be no further division of this CSM per the current Plan.  The 20 acre property was a single house site and it remains a single house site. As part of the approval process, PC member Bunn stated that it was consistent with the Plan as open land is preserved. An existing shared driveway can serve the parkland and the residence. Jan Zimmerman, Dane County Parks, represented Barbara Namenwirth, as agreed upon by Namenwirth. Motion to approve the CSM carried 5-1, 7:23 p.m.

7. Driveway Permit: N. Gammeter/shared driveway and easement agreement/Spring Rose Rd./Sec. 36 and Discontinuance of portion of Gammeter Rd.

Note: 1/12/15 TB Meeting: NORRIS GAMMETER/PRELIMINARY CSM AND SHARED DRIVEWAY PERMITS PART 1/SPRING ROSE RD/SEC. 36: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the four-lot CSM as recommended by the PC with the condition that the shared driveway easement language be submitted to the Town for approval for a shared driveway from Spring Rose Rd. for Lots 3 and 4 and to Spring Rose Rd. or Gammeter Rd. for Lots 1 and 2. Discussion: The four-lot CSM was laid out with the understanding that all or a large portion of Gammeter Rd. would be discontinued as a town road and returned to a private driveway. Therefore, the proposed new lots have frontage on Spring Rose Rd. and access via Spring Rose Rd. to the extent possible. The sight line on Spring Rose Rd. for Lots 1 and 2 requires those driveways to be as close to the existing Gammeter Rd. as possible. It was generally agreed that the uniqueness of the lot layout overrides the concern with two driveways next to each other. Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk will be consulted re: best location for the proposed shared driveway and the two shared driveway permits for the four lots will be acted on at a future TB meeting. Motion to approve the four-lot preliminary CSM with the condition about shared driveways carried 3-0.  

Note: The proposed shared agreement has been distributed to the TB.

Note: Lis Pendens will be prepared for discontinuance of part of Gammeter Rd. Ed has spoken with Ron Miller whose driveway intersects with Gammeter Rd. 

8. Forward Investment Properties-Noah and Becky Hurley/ Preliminary Plat Option 3 rural cluster subdivision/Grimstad Rd./Sec. 10,

Note: The notes for discussion have been distributed to the TB and developer.

9. Driveway Permits: D. Midthun/shared driveways/Spring Rose Rd./Sec. 25,  

SHARED DRIVEWAY PERMITS: 

A. M. BETHKE AND D. MIDTHUN/SPRING ROSE RD./SEC. 25: MOTION by Eloranta/Smith to table the shared driveway permit  until the January, 2015 TB meeting. 

New information since the Nov. 2014 TB meeting:  

**An engineered drawing of the shared driveway and drainage of the driveway and retention pond was submitted to the Town. JSD Professional Services, Inc. of Verona, Wis. submitted a 12/12/4 plan and a revision dated 12-15-14, entitled “Lot 3 CSM #12742 Springrose Road Driveway Plan.”

**A revised Joint Driveway Agreement was submitted on 12/15/14.

**The revised Joint Driveway Agreement includes three lots, rather than two lots – Lot 3 of 5 acres, Lot 4 of 10 acres and a development area/building envelope on the 70 acre farmland. 

**The Lot 4 of 10 acres has a driveway permit already issued by the Town for access via the southern edge of that lot. This new proposal would create a second driveway to Lot 4. 

More time is needed to properly review the following details since the submittals were received right before the meeting. Town Board Supervisor Jeff Smith is more than happy to speak to the developers’ attorney to facilitate the resolution of the outstanding details. 

**In the Joint Driveway Agreement: it appears that the drawing of the 70 acre parcel is inaccurate; no town-approved building envelope for the 70 acre parcel is referenced in the agreement; the term ‘Declarant’ is mixed up among the various lots and confusing.

**In the engineered plan, the following concerns were discussed: Will the size and location of the proposed 18” culvert and retention pond be adequate to prevent water from overflowing over the road or onto others’ property or cause problems with the drainage system in place on the Schmid farm on the east side of Springrose Rd.? Will the retention pond hold water or become a mud pit? 

**With the proposed second driveway for Lot 4, is this consistent with the Town driveway ordinance? 

The TB requirement for an engineered plan and the dispute resolution language in the shared driveway agreement are steps in the right direction. Motion to table until January TB meeting carried 3-0. 

10. Resolution/Change name of Bus. 18/151 to Springdale Street from bike trail over pass in Village of Mt. Horeb to Symdon Motors
Note: Village of Mt. Horeb requests the change and Rural Numbering Dept. of Dane County supports it. 

11. Gardiner resigning contract due to name change
Note: Technicality since Linda Gardiner purchased the business from her husband Greg, who is semi-retired. No terms of the contract will change. 

12. Non-metallic Mining Licensing Ordinance

Note: Supervisor Jeff Smith has continued to work on this since last summer. 

13. Bills-Budget amendment, 
14. Adjourn.
A majority of the Town Board and Plan Commission may be in attendance. 

Post and Publish: 2/10/15     Vicki Anderson, Clerk 
